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SACRAMENTO (AP) — The first Sierra snow survey of the winter on Friday confirmed 
the fears of state water managers, who are warning of drought conditions in the coming 
year unless the state receives significantly more rain and snow.  

Surveyors found mostly bare ground when they tried to measure the snowpack near 
South Lake Tahoe. Manual and electronic readings showed the water content in the 
statewide snowpack at just 20 percent of average for this time of year. This year’s 
reading and the one in January 2012 are the lowest on record.  

“While we hope conditions improve, we are fully mobilized to streamline water transfers 
and take every action possible to ease the effects of dry weather on farms, homes and 
businesses as we face a possible third consecutive dry year,” Department of Water 
Resources Director Mark Cowin said in a statement.  

The winter snowpack in the northern and central Sierra provides about a third of the 
state’s water supply.  

At this rate, the state estimates it will be able to deliver just 5 percent of the water 
requested by 29 public agencies this year. Those agencies supply more than 25 million 
Californians and nearly a million acres of irrigated farmland.  

The calendar year that just ended was one of the driest on record in California, leaving 
reservoirs at historic lows and leading some cities to implement water restrictions. 
Farmers also are taking steps to prepare for a severe reduction in water during the 
summer growing season, conditions that could force them to fallow crops and sell off 
livestock.  

Gayle Holman, spokeswoman for the Fresno-based Westlands Water District, the 
nation’s largest federal irrigation district, said growers in the San Joaquin Valley would 
likely fallow hundreds of thousands of acres, opting against planting row crops while 
they save water for permanent crops such as fruits and nuts. Some already are pulling 
up orchards they can’t afford to irrigate.  

“What that means then is less of a food supply that we pretty much take for granted,” 
she said.  



As if to underscore how dry California’s winter has been so far, firefighters were 
monitoring a 200-acre blaze that started Thursday in the Lassen National Forest in far 
Northern California, an area that usually is covered snow this time of year.  

The immediate culprit is a stubborn ridge of high atmospheric pressure that is pushing 
storms north of California, said Michelle Mead, a forecast meteorologist with the 
National Weather Service in Sacramento. The ridge is expected to weaken next week, 
bringing some rain and snow to Northern California, before it builds once again by mid-
January.  

The rest of the winter is projected to bring below normal precipitation to Southern 
California, while she said it is too soon to tell whether late winter in Northern California 
will be wet, dry or average. 

http://www.recordnet.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20140103/A_NEWS/140109987 

 

 

http://www.recordnet.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20140103/A_NEWS/140109987

	SIERRA SNOWPACK AT 20 PERCENT OF NORMAL, SURVEY SHOWS

